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Linlithgow Academy Parent Council Meeting
7:00pm, Wednesday, 30th January 2019, Linlithgow Academy Conference Room
Attendees:
Parent Members: 	Elspeth Brown (Chair), Susie Hume, Douglas Gray, Helen White, Dorte Al-Gailani, Campbell Ford, May Geddes, Alison Sharp, Laurie Boles, Pinelopi Livrou, Douglas Maxwell
Head Teacher:		Karen Jarvis 
Teachers:		Rhona White, Rachel Bryson
Apologies:		None

1. Welcome and Introductions
Elspeth Brown welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Jo Smith has decided to stand down from Parent Council and Elspeth Brown thanked her very much for her support and input over the last 4.5 years. Alison Sharp (currently the LAA representative), will take Jo’s place on Parent Council and the LAA Representative role will remain vacant until the position of LAA/future fundraising organisation are clarified.

2. Approval of the Minutes from meeting of 20th November 2018 and any matters arising from this meeting.
Minutes of 20th November 2018 were approved and will be posted on the website.

3. Head Teacher’s Report 
Topics covered:
- Staffing – including Chemistry and Maths. Additional cover teacher in school.
- S3 and 4 Parents Info Evenings – Evenings were very well received. 
S4 evening included study tips and advice on how to support young people through exam stress.
- BGE Update – proposed new structure for S1 to 3 presented. 
New structure will apply to the 2019 intake onwards. 
There will be no course choice until the end of S2.
- Senior Phase status update.
Senior phase continues to develop in terms of our curriculum offer but remains stable in terms of presentation model.  The flexibility is working for our young people. We continue to produce attainment above our Virtual Comparator and are working to increase the achievement opportunities in the senior phase. 
- Improvement Plan Update – Strong progress reported in all areas. 
Parent Council were particularly pleased to see significant progress with ‘improving the S6 experience’ which is one of our topics for 2018/9.
- Feedback on changes to the school day (registration)
This has settled and appears to be working well.   Feedback from S4 who now have a weekly PSE lesson is very positive. English are not reporting any negative impact on the slight reduction in time in S4 – English started NC work around Easter of S3 to accommodate this change and will do the same next session. Latecoming has reduced.

4. LAA /Fundraising 
Dorte Al-Gailani presented a number of options for future fundraising.
The school has a number of areas where additional funding is required including providing an additional drama facility and a mental health/counselling facility.
Action: Karen Jarvis to prepare a wish list for discussion with Dorte re funding options.

5. Pupil Council Report
No Pupil Council representatives present.

6. Teachers Report
Teachers requested support from Parent Council on discouraging the consumption of energy drinks during school hours. A proposal will be prepared and discussed at the next Parent Council.
Action: Rachel Bryson

7. Communication Subgroup
· Newsletter
Action: Comms team to update 

· Parents Evenings
A Parent Council banner has been designed for use at these events.
Action: Rhona White to arrange for update based on discussions at meeting.

8. Any Other Business
· New Website 
· Pre-loved blazers – available in school 

9. Dates of next meetings
· LA Parent Council
· Thurs 21 March 2019
· Wed 22 May 2019

· West Lothian Parent Forum
· Wed 6th March 2019 – Deans Community High School
· Wed 22nd May 2019 – Inveralmond Community High School

· Parent Council Recruitment Training
· Thursday 21st March 2019
· Thursday 9th May 2019



2

image1.png




